New Buffalo Borough Meeting Minutes

November 18, 2013
Call to Order

President Ted Engle called the meeting of New Buffalo Borough Council to order at: 7:30 p.m. on November 18, 2013, in the New Buffalo United Methodist Church.

Roll Call

Present were council members: Ted Engle, Dave Lesher, Michelle Shutt, Dale Peterson and Adam Pavusik.
The following persons were also present: Karl Raudensky, Frank Poust, Janice Crouse, Dan Balthaser, Kim Balthaser.
Reading of last Month’s Minutes

The minutes from October 14, 2013 were read. Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by Michelle Shutt the minutes were approved as corrected.  All in favor, none opposed.
Comments From Visitors
Bill Bunt has written an agreement that has also been reviewed by Watts Township Solicitor and all are in agreement.  Upon motion of Adam Pavusik, seconded by Dale Peterson the Municipal Boundary Line Agreement between New Buffalo Borough and Watts Township was accepted. All in favor, none opposed.  Once the agreement is signed and notarized by all parties both the Borough and Township will have a copy of completed agreement. 

The Borough is still obligated to plant trees along the boundary.  

Correspondence
Skelly and Loy bid for service 2014 came in at $1350 a month the same as 2013.
A letter of resignation from Judy Parrish as Secretary/Treasurer effective January 31, 2014.

Borough Treasurer’s Report

Upon motion of Adam Pavusik, seconded by Michelle Shutt, none opposed, the October Treasurer Report was approved as presented.   
Sewer Treasurer’s Report

Upon motion of Michelle Shutt, seconded by Dave Lesher, none opposed, the October Treasurer Report was approved as presented.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Sewage/Sewage Authority Report
May need to change the bacteria being used to adapt to the colder weather. Stan is currently monitoring the temperature.  DEP did inspection and commented that plant documentation was adequate. Two points they did raise: Influence sampler wants to see it packed in ice (taken twice a month). The sampler is taking readings when there has not been a current discharge so the readings may not be accurate.  Other sampler set to sample only when discharged resulting to a minimum of 1 per 24 hour period, the sampler must be examined to determine if it is capable of detecting a remote sample signal. If it will not, a new sampler would have to be purchased, not sure of possible cost at this time.  DEP was also looking for the Chapter 94 Report that was being completed at the time by Skelly and Loy.  There should be an Inspection Report submitted to Skelly and Loy in writing received from the DEP inspection.

PCCOG  
Final full board meeting for 2013: representative from PSAB discussed pending legislation, tri-state looking for feedback from survey.
Beautification Committee

Nothing to Report.
Street Committee
Mike Cleck Paving reduced the Mill Street Paving Patch from $7,528.80 to $6,612.00 over the issue of the material used was not Pendot approved.
Refuse Coordinator

New dumpster needed for new restaurant to pass inspection prior to opening.   Wendy at Cocolamus was contacted.
Playground

Nothing to report.
Ordinance Violations

Ordinance #01-2011 – Tabled  (new construction, etc..)
Barriers – Along Front Street
Nothing new to report. 
Rental
Mold problems 2 areas the size of coffee cans and 2 feet on rafter.  It can be cleaned and treated with mold killing solution.  Need a permanent solution to keep the area dry so the mold does not return.  The current renters are moving out in January.  We will need a written notice that there are vacating.  Need to advertise available property.  
Borough Bills

Upon motion of Adam Pavusik, seconded by Dave Lesher, all in favor, none opposed, the Borough bill list was approved for payment.
Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by Ted Engle, all in favor, none opposed, a $3000 donation to the New Buffalo Fire Company was approved.
Sewer Bills

Upon motion of Michelle Shutt,  seconded by Dale Peterson.  All in favor, none opposed, the Sewer bill list was approved for payment.
GOOD of the ORDER/ANNOUNCEMENTS
Election results –  4 year terms - Dan Balthaser, Kim Balthaser, Michelle Shutt
                            2 year term – Karen Ersoz

ADJOURN 
Upon motion of Adam Pavusik, seconded by Michelle Shutt, none opposed, council adjourned at 8:35 p.m.
Respectfully submitted by Judy Parrish
Secretary/Treasurer
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